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TOWN OF DILLON 
PRACC MEETING NOTES 

 
REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, April 1, 2024  
5:00 p.m. 

Dillon Nature Preserve and Cemtary 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The regular meeting of the PRAC Committee of the Town of Dillon, Colorado, was held on Monday, July 
10, 2023, in person at the Dillon Council Chambers. Eric Nichols called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm. 
Committee members present were Maureen Lopp and Louis Skowyra. Staff members present were 
Jessie Klehfoth, Events and Recreation Director; Scott O’Brien, Public Works Director; Jon Blank, Planner 
I; and Renee Imamura, Town Council Representative. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF March 4, 2024, REGULAR MEETING 
Maureen Lopp moved to approve the minutes from the March 4, 2024, regular meeting. Louis Skowyra 
seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. 
 
NEW BUSINESS  
Scott O’Brien introduced the first order of new business, Trails Master Plan Final Report Review, noting 
that not much has changed in terms of planned trails improvements. He then mentioned the cost 
estimate and noted that it has not changed either, except for the grouping of different elements. He 
acknowledged the large final amount and discussed what contributed to that number.  
 
Scott then moved to discuss the changes in priorities that came from Council’s review of the final report. 
He acknowledged that Council really wanted to emphasize connectivity to Town Core from other areas 
of town. 
 
Maureen Lopp asked about what we could except to see come about within the next year or two. Scott 
O’Brien referenced the importance of nature preserve parking updates and picnic shelters. He then ran 
through the different tiers of importance that came as a result of the Council’s review. The group then 
discussed different improvements of connectivity that could be done within this plan.  
 
Jon Blank then introduced himself and began the discussion of trash and recycling enclosures, and some 
sustainability goals he has been working on for the Town. Scott gave some more insight on the trash and 
recycling enclosure, sharing that the main idea is to instead of placing multiple dumpsters all over town, 
creating one or two large enclosures that are the main spot for trash and recycling. He asked the 
committee for their feedback and the committee was supportive of the project. 
 
Jon then moved on to the sustainability goals he has been working on. He covered his participation on 
CC4CA, Xcel Partners in Energy, and SolSmart. He is also working on a demonstration garden for water 
efficiency, a nature preserve hazardous fuel reduction grant, and has been attending zero waste task 
force meetings. Lastly, he has created a development permit applications in Spanish and is working on 
implementing sustainability initiatives into comp plan. 
 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
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No public was present for comment. 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 
 
Open positions on PRACC 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, Eric Nicholds adjourned the meeting at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Libba Muzi 
 
Libba Muzi 
Administrative Assistant  
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